
October 5, 2020 

Debra A. Howland 
Executive Director 
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 South Fruit Street Suite 10 
Concord, New Hampshire 03301 

Re: Docket No. DE 19-057 
Public Service Company of New Hampshire d/b/a Eversource Energy 
Notice of Intent to File Permanent Rate Tariffs 

Update on Settlement and Proposed Hearing Dates 

Dear Ms. Howland: 

As you know, the Commission approved a procedural schedule for the above-captioned docket by 
Secretarial Letter dated July 7, 2020.  Since that time, the parties to this docket have engaged in 
settlement discussions, resulting in the cancellation of some approved hearing dates. 

As of today, all parties to this docket have reached settlement.  Staff expects that Eversource will file the 
Settlement Agreement with related attachments this Friday, October 9, 2020. 

With that in mind, Staff, on behalf of the parties, request that the hearing scheduled for October 12 and 
October 14, 2020, currently designated for hearing in the above-captioned docket, be cancelled.  The 
parties request that the merits hearing on the Settlement Agreement begin on Monday, October 26, 2020, 
and continue as scheduled. 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. 

Sincerely, 

/s/ Suzanne G. Amidon 

Suzanne G. Amidon 
Staff Counsel 
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